
SALLIE ALCORN
Houston City Council Member

At-Large, Position 5

Telephone: (832) 393-3017  · 900 Bagby, First Floor · Houston, TX 77002 · atlarge5@houstontx.gov

March 14, 2023

United States Representative Sheila Jackson Lee 
2426 Rayburn HOB 
Washington, DC 20515

Re: Near Northwest Management District – Alabonson Road Multimodal Safety Improvements Project

Dear Representative Jackson Lee,

I am pleased to offer my support for the Alabonson Road Multimodal Safety Improvements Project.

The Near Northwest Management District is requesting funding through the FY24 Community Project Funding 
process for the Alabonson Road Multimodal Safety Improvements Project. Alabonson Road between N. Houston 
Rosslyn Road and W. Little York Road/Victory Drive has failing pavement, unsafe streets, no pedestrian accessi-
bility, and is within ½ mile of five schools. The corridor does not have street or pedestrian lighting and is located 
on the City of Houston’s High Injury network.

The proposed project endeavors to transform existing conditions to improve safety and accessibility through pro-
viding a reconstructed roadway, safe and accessible multimodal facilities, and safe intersection crossings.

I support the Near Northwest Management District’s pursuit of funding for this important project.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Sallie Alcorn 


